
September 29, 2011 
 
Director of Research and Technical Activities 
Project No. 34-P 
Governmental Accounting Standards Board 
401 Merritt 7 
PO Box 5116 
Norwalk, CT 06856-5116 
 
Via email:  director@gasb.org 
 
Dear Sir: 
 
On behalf of the Florida Government Finance Officers Association (FGFOA), we are pleased 
to respond to the Government Accounting Standard Board’s (GASB) Invitation to Comment 
on the exposure draft; Financial Reporting for Pensions Plans, an amendment of GASB 
Statement No. 25 (the “ED”).  These comments were prepared based on a review by the 
FGFOA members, its Technical Resources Committee, and the Board of Directors.   
  
We have reviewed the ED and are pleased to inform you that we generally concur with the 
concepts as presented in the ED; primarily, that the changes proposed would improve 
financial reporting through enhanced note disclosures and schedules of required 
supplementary information. We further agree with the goal of increasing transparency and 
improving decision-usefulness of information in plan financial reports.  
 
We note that the Board decided to carry forward, without detailed examination, the basic 
accounting and financial reporting model for fiduciary activities from Statement 34, Basic 
Financial Statements-and Management’s Discussion and Analysis- for state and Local 
Governments. We believe that the guidance included in Statement 34 remains appropriate.  
 
We further support the carry forward of guidance from Statement 25 for benefit liability 
recognition and for fair value reporting of investments. 
 
We agree with the change to Statement 25 with respect to recording a receivable for formal 
commitments to contribute, and concur with the Board’s position that such receivables do 
not meet the definition of an asset because employers do not have a requirement to make 
the contributions to the pension plan. 
 
We respectfully request consideration be given regarding the municipal bond rate used in 
the determination of the discount rate.  We would prefer to see the taxable municipal bond 
index rate utilized rather than a tax-exempt municipal bond index rate.  This would better 
reflect rates that would be paid if pension obligation bonds were to be issued. 
 
Finally, we reviewed the enhanced disclosures for: 
 

• information about the net pension liability of the employer(s) 
• information about changes in the net pension liability of the employer(s) 
• information about actuarially calculated contributions 
• 10-year schedules 

We fully support the expanded disclosure requirements and feel that that they meet the 
primary cost-benefit test of providing useful information for decision-making at minimal cost. 
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We would like to thank the GASB for their efforts in preparing ED and for the opportunity to respond. Feel free to contact me at (941) 
954-4185 or Christopher.Lyons@Sarasotagov.com 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Christopher H. Lyons 

 
Christopher Lyons 
FGFOA President 
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